
CHESS NOTES   18.08.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
Grantham Sharks II, Lincolnshire’s team in the 4NCL, played 
their final trio of matches. Coming into the week-end they 
were in 3rd place in the Division 2 promotion pool hoping to 
finish in the top four and thus gain promotion to Division 
1. 
 
In their first match they came unstuck losing 5-3 to 
Anglian Avengers I so a good result was needed in their 
penultimate match against Downend & Fishponds and on board 
7 Grantham’s Guy Batchelor was paired as white against Max 
French from Frome in Somerset with the players following a 
variant of the Reti opening 1. b3 d5 2. Bb2 Nf6 3. Nf3 g6 
4. e3 Bg7 with both black squared bishops on the long 
diagonal 5. c4 c6 6. Be2 0-0 7. 0-0 Bg4 and now both 
players have castled 8. d3 Qb6 9. Nbd2 Na6 and are now 
poised for battle. 
 
Play continued 10. Ne5 Bxe2 11. Qxe2 Rfd8 12. Ndf3 Nd7 
prompting further exchanges 13. Nxd7 Rxd7 14. Bxg7 Kxg7 15. 
Ne5 Rd6 16. d4 Re6 17. Qf3 f6 and black tries to dislodge 
white’s knight but sets up an opportunity for Guy (see 
diagram) – can you see it? 
 
Guy played 18. Qh3 Rd6 19. c5 Qd8 20. cxd6 fxe5 effectively 
winning the exchange and he went on to win a few moves 
later. 
 
A win also for Rupert Willis and draws for Ben Purton, Hugh 
Murphy, Shawn Tavares, Nigel Birtwistle, Samuel Milson and 
Clare Summerscale gave Grantham a 5-3 win. 
 
In the final match Grantham lost 5½ to 2½ to North East 
England to finish one of four teams on 7 points but their 
inferior points difference meant that they finished in 6th 
place and thus stay in Division 2. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


